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Research Analysis 

 

SB 652 establishes a commercial learner permit for those persons making application for a 

commercial driver license.  The permit is valid for 180 days, which may be renewed one 

additional time for 180 days.  The measure also increases the fees for driver licenses.  The bill 

allows the Department to accept skills test results from another state.  Requires the Department 

to conduct an annual criminal history background check on designated examiners.  Allows the 

Department to revoke driving privileges of a person convicted of fraud related to examination or 

issuance of a commercial learner permit and for failure to submit to skills reexamination.   

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB652 requires the Department of Public Safety (DPS) to create a new Commercial Driver 

License Learner Permit to comply with new federal regulations.  The cost for software for the 

new permit is approximately $60,000. 

 

SB652 also increases the fees for all driver licenses by $10.  The fee increase is estimated to 

generate an additional $9,680,260 in revenue for DPS. 

 

Prepared By: Marilyn Anderson  

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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